
LOS ANGELES DEPARTMENT 

April 23, 2025 

TO: Board of Fire Commissioners 

FROM: iv Ronnie R. Villanueva, Interim Fire Chief

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

FILE NO. 25-019 

SUBJECT: AGREEMENT WITH CLEAN HARBORS ENVIRONMENTALSERVICES, 
INC. FOR HAZARDOUS MATERIALS WASTE MANAGEMENT 
SERVICES PURSUANT TO THE REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS NO. 
2024-038-001 

FINAL ACTION: __ Approved 
__ Denied 

SUMMARY 

__ Approved w/Corrections 
__ Received & Filed 

__ Withdrawn 
__ Other 

The Los Angeles Fire Department (LAFD) requires proper management, collection and 
disposal of hazardous waste materials that are contained and stored at each of the 106 
fire stations and other LAFD facilities. The hazardous waste materials that require 
proper disposal include, but are not limited to materials resulting from maintenance to 
the Department's light vehicles and heavy apparatus (e.g., motor oil, oil filters, oil rags, 
brake fluid, anti-freeze), cooking oil, contaminated personnel protective equipment, and 
bio-hazardous materials resulting from providing emergency medical services (e.g., 
sharps). The routine pick-up and disposal of hazardous materials is a requirement for a 
safe working environment as established by the California Occupational Safety and 
Health Administration (Cal/OSHA). Additionally, the LAFD regulates thousands of 
businesses within the City of Los Angeles (City) that store and use hazardous materials. 
In the case of an accidental release or threatened release of hazardous materials at 
those businesses, the services of a qualified professional are required for the proper 
cleanup and disposal of those materials. 

Since the City is not equipped to conduct professional hazardous materials waste 
management services, the LAFD issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) No. 2024-038-
001 on January 2, 2024, in order to contract with a qualified proposer to perform routine 
hazardous waste management services, as well as emergency response cleanup. Four 
(4) proposals were received by the February 13, 2024 deadline.

It is recommended that an Agreement be awarded to Clean Harbors in order to comply 
with Cal/OSHA regulations and avoid potential citations and monetary penalties. The 
pick-up, disposal, and reporting services of Clean Harbors will be utilized to conform to 
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